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KINGSLEY & NEWTON VILLAGE INSTITUTE

Art class Mondays 14:00
Line dancing,     Tuesdays          19:45
Tai Chi.               Wednesdays    13:30
Quiz  11th and 25th.    20:00
Indoor bowls. Thursdays. 19:30
Table tennis Fridays. 19:30
Allo Allo on the 27th is fully booked

Spanish classes take place on Tuesdays but book through mid Cheshire
college, term at a time



Dear Readers
Time to get into the festive spirit.  I have just been to Marks and Spencer at
Cheshire Oaks and they were already playing Christmas music at the end
of October.  Bah humbug!!
Some people, however, like to start their Christmas shopping early and
what better way to start than at a Christmas fete.  On the 11th November we
have one at Kingsley CP School and on the 28th November St John’s are
holding theirs in the Community Centre.  Also, a date to put in your diaries
is the excellent KTI Christmas market which will be held on the 5th

December.
Continuing the Christmas theme if anyone would like to be a Santa to a
Senior see the Home Instead ad.  They are  requesting  donations of gifts
which would be suitable as Christmas presents for pensioners.
Of course, the major event in November is Remembrance Sunday and the
annual Poppy Appeal volunteers will be collecting for the Royal British
Legion.  Please give generously to help support all their good work.

Elizabeth

Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
by email to - ewilsonsecretarial@yahoo.co.uk

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk



Litter Pick Update
The November litter pick had 14 of our team collected 15 bags of litter. Thank
you to those who pick up litter and help to keep our village tidy. The next
litter pick will be on Saturday 21st November. There  will be no
December litter pick
Could you give an hour once a month to help keep our village clean and
tidy?
We will start at 10.00 am at the Community Centre.
New helpers are always welcome. We provide all the equipment needed.Eila
Birtwistle – Litter pick co-ordinator.
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Thank You

Janet, Kim and Emma Pickering would like to express our
sincere thanks to all our family, friends and neighbours for all
the cards, flowers and generous donations after the passing
of Tony Pickering.  We were truly overwhelmed with all your
kindness and support at this very sad time.

Thank you,

Janet Pickering



"Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal

The 2015 Poppy Appeal is now underway and you will have noticed the poppy
boxes in the shops, pubs and businesses in Kingsley. I wish to thank all these
businesses for their continuing support for the Poppy Appeal. The work of the
Royal British Legion is still very relevant and I do hope you can support that work
by picking up your poppy. Thanks to all.

Fiona Crane
Poppy Appeal Organiser, Kingsley

WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST Chapel
Minister:  Revd Steve Santry

Sunday 1st November
10.00am-Morning Worship: Dr J.Ford
6.30 pm at Blakelees  Chapel : Rev D. Harding

Sunday 8th November
8.15am at Hurst-Communion
No service at Hurst Chapel-Remembrance service at St John’s
6.30pm at Blakelees Chapel : Rev S. Santry

Sunday 15th November
10:00am Morning Worship at The Hurst : Revd S .Santry
 6.30pm at Blakelees Chapel:  Pastor  N .Willis

Sunday 22nd November
10:00am-Morning Worship: -Prof N .Ford
6.30pm at Blakelees Chapel- Mr G.Robinson

Sunday29th November
10.00am-Morning Worship :Mr B. Moores
6.30pm at Blakelees Chapel –Mr P. Morrey

All are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the children!
There is a Sunday school for children, which those who presently attend, really do
enjoy!



NCK Mothers’ Union

You may be aware that for the last few years, during October and
November, shoe boxes have been filled with stationery, small toys, hygiene
products and sweets etc by many of our schoolchildren and others
individuals in the village; then sent via Operation Christmas Child, to needy
children in different parts of the world.
Ian Taylor from the Samaritan’s Purse, gave us  a very moving
presentation at a recent meeting showing us how  the shoe boxes we fill
can affect  a child’s life.  Of course he explained the processes and gave us
facts about the operation but it was the pictures which were most moving, I
might add not in a negative way but in a delightful way.  The smiles on the
faces of the children, who may be receiving  a present for the very first time
in their lives, was explosive.  They even treasure the boxes and any
pictures put inside them and these have been witnessed still as prize
possessions may years later.  Clearly all these boxes and the effort that
goes into putting them together are well appreciated.  This talk, with its
many facets, will stay with us for long time.





The new “Latin Flow” Dance Classes have come to Kingsley! Those of
you who wish to dance your way to fitness whilst having fun should
come to the Community Centre on Wednesday evenings as indicated
below.
On 5th November the Knoll Surgery will be holding their annual Flu Clinic at
the Centre from 9am-12 noon. This is an appointment only service, if you
wish to attend please phone The Knoll on 01928 733249
New ideas and events are always welcome; if you would like to get
involved with a single event or on a longer term basis then please get in
touch.
Monday 9th Nov Kingsley Garden Club 8pm
Tuesday 3rd, 10th, 17th,24th  Yoga Classes 6pm-7.30pm.
              And 7.30-9pm
Wednesday 4th Nov Kingsley W I       7.30pm
Wednesday 11th ,18th, 25th Latin Flow Dance Class 7.00pm-8pm
Wednesday 11th, 25th Nov     Alzheimer’s Socie 11am-12.30pm
Thursday  5th, 12th, 19th, 26th Yoga class     1.30pm-2.30pm.
Thursday 5th, 12th, 19th, 26th KU17’s

Kingsley Players put on their wonderful and popular performances
throughout the year. The Centre now has a scintillating dance floor –
it’s a fabulous venue for a party, be it   Birthday,   Anniversary,
Retirement or Wedding  Celebrations. Children’s Parties are
particularly popular! It is not just the place to go to for a big function;
we have occasional individual bookings, for example for model plane
flying,  or rock band practice. So there is potentially something there
of interest for everyone : it is truly a Centre for the Community

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY:  Chairman’s Party Evening:  Wed. 16th Dec.
2015
Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20. We can
also hire at an hourly rate where appropriate.  Contact Elizabeth Batey,
Booking Secretary, 788788 or embatey@msn.com



KINGSLEY ST JOHN THE  EVANGELIST PARISH HURCH

Vicar. Revd. Pete. Rugen. 01928 787180
Curate. Revd. Hilary Merrington 01928  788087

Nov.1  09:30  Holy Communion

Nov.8  10:00  Remembrance Sunday Service
Nov.12  10:00  Holy Communion

Nov.15  09:30  Holy Communion
   11:15  All Age Service

Nov.22  10:00    Holy Communionn  (at Norley)
   18:30  Encounter.

Nov.29  to be announced, please see Village Noticeboard

ALL ARE VERY WELCOME





The Hurst Souperstars
Soup lunch

Monday 9th November
Noon to 1.00pm

*******************
Home-made Soups, Puddings

Tea and coffee
- only £2.50 all in.
*******************

All proceeds this month in aid of Pump Aid

  Do please come along. If you have not been before you will be
warmly welcomed and enjoy a friendly chat whilst eating delicious
home made food.  This is for all young and older people including

“ladies who lunch”but also for men who would enjoy a hearty soup
and pudding









KINGSLEY THEATRE GROUP
THE GIRLS

Monday 18th January 2016 - At The Lowry, Salford Quays
Discounted ticket price £34.50

Transport £13

A new musical based on Calendar Girls
By Gary Barlow and Tim Firth

The Girls is a new musical inspired by the story of a group of ladies, the
Calendar Girls.
This musical comedy shows life in their Yorkshire Village, how it happened,
the effect on husbands, sons and daughter and how a group of ordinary
ladies achieved something extraordinary.
Tim has won the Olivier Award and the UK Theatre Award for Best Musical
and Best Play and the Comedy Film Award for Calendar Girls.
Songs written for the musical by Gary and Tim include So I’ve Had A Little
Work Done; Scarborough; What Age Expects and Don’t Turn Your Back on
a Yorkshire Girl.

A few seats remaining
Contact Ray Wilson on 01928 787678





TheWI

Notice
The next meeting of Kingsley WI will be held on

Wednesday 4th November at 7-30pm
in the Kingsley Community Centre

The speaker will be
Ken Pye on

“Christmas Traditions”

This meeting will be preceded by the Annual General Meeting

As always Visitors welcome to attend any of our monthly meetings



@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
4.30                  – 6-00 pm on Thursday 12th November

FOOD GLORIOUS FOOD!!
An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option

will always be available.
Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are

welcome to help cover costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

Plus activities for all ages. Please note –We now have specific activities for
older children. Rounded off with songs, puppets and worship time, full of

interaction and fun.
It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.

Messy Church is your Church!!!
Please come promptly at 4.30pm

If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is



Kingsley Walking Group

For the second month running, 24 people turned up for the short walk, on
30 September. This was a five miler starting from opposite Great Barrow
church. We headed north along the ridge to the west of the village with
views over open countyside, before dropping down  by a narrow path
through a field of maize to join the continuation of Firma Lane, then onto
Broomhill Lane to head back to the village via Brook Farm and the Longster
trail. Lunch was taken at the Stamford Bridge Arms, where the staff did well
to cope with our numbers on a busy day.
Eleven of us enjoyed a sunny day out for the long walk at Ellesmere,
Shropshire, on 13 October. We skirted the west shore of The Mere, then
headed eastward across field paths into Welshampton, then on to
the Shropshire Union canal towpath as far as Cole Mere which we circum-
navigated via woodland and open shoreline. Returning to the canal we
passed through the 80 metre tunnel under the A495 to return to the car
park above The Mere. About 9 miles in all. The afternoon was rounded off
with refreshments in the lakeside café.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month: on the second
Tuesday there is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a packed lunch); on the
last Wednesday a short walk of approximately 5 miles with a coffee break
and pub lunch. We meet at the Community Centre at 9.30am (Note
however an earlier start of 9.00am for the long walks from May to
September). Information on the walks programme may be found on the
Walking Club page of the Kingsley Village website.  For more information
tel. 788132 (short walks), 788068 (long walks).

ROOM AT THE TOP
ooms with kitchen facilities available for hire at The Hurst Methodist

Church.
Ideal for children's parties etc. Moderate charges.

Contact Brian Moores on 787442



THANKS FROM MIKE KAY

After nearly 30 years trading as Mike Kay Property Repairs Mike is to retire.
We would like to thank everyone for their custom, loyalty and support over
the years.

Most of you will know our Nephew, Kevin Duncalf, who has been with Mike
for many years, he is to carry on trading. So, please keep the phone
ringing and Kevin will give you the same service that you have come to
expect from your local property repair firm. His phone number is 01928
788151 but please feel free to call us and we will pass all your details over
to him.

Once again, many, many Thanks.

Pauline & Mike Kay

BUS SERVICE

Bus service No. 48 Frodsham to
Northwich runs Monday to Friday.
No service Saturdays.
Timetables available at Post
Office counter or on the bus.

Times of buses vary, especially
the last bus from Frodsham and
Northwich.

Hail and ride applies in Top
Road as long as it is safe for the
bus to stop.

This service is now run by
Howards Travel Group, Runcorn.







Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295





E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860

GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson

 07791414919 or
01606-624364





Freelance Hairdresser

Specialist in cutting,
colouring & styling

Call for an appointment or free
consultation

 Kingsley

01928 787621 or 07712
561782

Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood, pvc,

and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,
doors, patios, roof lights, and

greenhouses, mirrors fitted
Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given



IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS

Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891



Dates in November

Sun 8th   Remembrance Sunday
Mon 9th   12 noon -1pm Hurst Soup lunch in aid of Pump Aid.
Mon 9th  8pm at KCC Kingsley Garden Club:” Gardens worth a visit”
Tues 10th  7.45-for 8.00pm: Hurst Guild. Speaker: Mr E. Gregory on

  hymn- writer : Fanny Crosby.
Tues 10th 9.30am Kingsley Walking Group.  Meet at KCC
Wed 11th N 8-9pm Café Church resumes (A joint venture between The

  Hurst and St Johns Church) All are welcome.
Thurs 12th  Messy Church at The Hurst Chapel-4.30pm to 6.30pm
Fri 13th Children in Need Appeal
Sat 21st   10.00am Sat : Litter Pick from KCC
Wed 25th 9.30am Kingsley Walking Group.  Meet at KCC
Thurs 26nd  2.30pm at The Wyches:”Tea at Two Thirty”
Sat 28th   10.30am at KCC :St John’s Church Christmas Fair. Stalls,

  coffee, lunches and more !

DECEMBER

Dec 5th   KTI Christmas Market

Birthdays
Gill Peartree on 3rd Nov
Jean Chalkley on 23rd Nov

                Congratulations to both.

Every Wed-1.30pm-2.30pm at Village Institute–Tai Chi.  Consists of meditation
and gentle relaxation movement. Really helpful if stressed/worried/overworked!
Free trial for your first attendance  !!!
Every Thurs-1.30pm-2.30pm at KCC-Yoga Class. So come along and have a go!!!


